
                                                 
 
 
 
 
 

 
AGENDA 

 
COMMITTEE OF A WHOLE MEETING 

 
      MONDAY, JANUARY 6, 2020 

 
 
UROLL CALLU     6:30 P.M. 
 
 
UMINUTES 
 
COMMITTEE OF A WHOLE MINUTES OF DECEMBER 9, 2019 
 
 
UPUBLIC COMMENT    
 
 
UOPEN COMMITTEE DISCUSSIONU  
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT   
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A Committee Of A Whole meeting was called to order by City Clerk Dave Bartley in the Peru City Council Chambers on 
Monday, December 9, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
City Clerk Dave Bartley called the roll with Aldermen Ferrari, Waldorf, Lukosus, Radtke, Sapienza, Payton, Ballard and Buffo 
present; Mayor Harl present. 
 
UMINUTES  
 
City Clerk Dave Bartley presented the Committee Of A Whole Minutes of November 25, 2019. Alderman Radtke made a 
motion that the minutes be received and placed on file. Alderman Buffo seconded the motion; motion carried. 
 
UPRESENTATION 
 
Mr. George Deines of Counsilman-Hunsaker addressed the council about conducting a feasibility study for the proposed pool. 
Mr. Deines discussed the following: 

• Feasibility Study 
• Scope of work 
• Site selection 

o Capacity 
o Demand 

• Pool Uses 
o Recreation  
o Instruction 
o Wellness and therapy 
o Competition  

 
Resident Sherry Mayszak asked what the time period of completion. Mr. Deines stated the project would take 2-3 years. 
 
Resident Marvin Gum asked about costs such as pool manager and chemicals and stated he is dead against a new pool. Mr. 
Deines stated approximately 20-30 hours per week at $15.00 per hour. Mr. Gum asked if park department employee may be 
pool certified. 
 
Resident Gena Martin asked if the splash pad and pool would be combined. Mr. Deines stated that answer would be within the 
study. Ms. Martin also stated she hopes the public will have input on pool design. 
 
Ms. Mayszak asked about heated pool options. Mr. Deines stated most pools in Illinois are heated. 
 
Mr. Joe Witczak asked about water lost as part of the study. Mr. Deines stated yes.  
 
UOPEN COMMITTEE DISCUSSION 
 
UADJOURNMENT 
 
Alderman Ferrari made a motion that the meeting be adjourned. Alderman Waldorf seconded the motion and motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned 6:58 p.m.                                  
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